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Massachusetts Board of Higher Education 
Academic Affairs Committee Meeting Minutes 

January 17, 2017 
 
The January 17, 2017 meeting of the Academic Affairs Committee was held on the 21st floor, 
Conference Room 3, One Ashburton Place, Boston, Massachusetts.  
  
Committee Members Present: 
 
 
 

Committee Chair Nancy Hoffman; Board Chair Chris 
Gabrieli; Sheila Harrity; Robert Johnson; Fernando 
Reimers; Henry Thomas; EOE Designee Tom Moreau; 
Student Board Member Jasson Alvarado Gomez. 

Committee Members Absent: None 

Department Staff Present: 
 

Commissioner Carlos Santiago; Deputy Commissioner for 
Academic Affairs and Student Success Patricia Marshall; 
Robert Awkward; Kate Flanagan; Winifred Hagan; Clantha 
McCurdy; Constantia Papanikolaou; Elena Quiroz-Livanis; 
Angela Williams; Christine Williams; Franny Wood; Keith 
Connors. 

 
I. CALL TO ORDER 

 
Committee Chair Hoffman called the meeting to order at 10:08 a.m. 

   
II. ACCEPTANCE OF MINUTES  

 
On a motion duly made and seconded, the minutes of the November 29, 2016 meeting of the 
Academic Affairs Committee was approved with one abstention, Tom Moreau abstained 
because he was not in attendance for that meeting. 

 
III. COMMITTEE CHAIRôS REMARKS 

 
Chair Hoffman welcomed those in attendance and asked those at the table to introduce 
themselves for the audience and quickly moved forward with the agenda. Chair Hoffman then 
informed the committee that after the program approval portion of the meeting, the agenda 
would focus on reviewing the program approval process, as well as on the joint board meeting 
and the preparation around that meeting.  She also let everyone know that the meeting would 
need to end promptly at 11:30 to allow for another BHE committee meeting on a presidential 
appointment.  She then turned the meeting over to Deputy Commissioner Marshall for her 
remarks.  

 
 

IV. DEPUTY COMMISSIONER FOR ACADEMIC AFFAIRS REMARKS 
 
Deputy Commissioner Patricia Marshall spoke about the work completed in creating a unified 
system of transfer with the new MassTransfer website featuring 1) MassTransfer A2B 
Pathways, 2) the Commonwealth Commitment and 3) the course equivalency database with 
over 10,000 courses. Dr. Marshall highlighted the recent Board approval of the statewide 
reverse transfer policy which allows students who leave our community colleges before 
completing their degrees, to transfer credits earned at the four-year institution towards their 
associate degrees. She spoke about plans for convening a committee to explore building an 




